April 10, 2023

The Town Board of the Town of Lyons met for a meeting on April 10, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Hall.

Present:  Jim Brady, Supervisor 
	  Dan LaGasse, Councilman            	      
	  George Dobbins, Councilman
	  Ryan Robbins, Councilman
               Dan DeWolf, Councilman
               Amy Shaffer, Town Clerk
	  
Absent: 
		
Also Present:  Anthony Villani, Glenn Wasman, Keith Gardner, Andrew DeWolf, Krista DeWolf 
  
This meeting was duly noticed by contacting the Times of Wayne newspaper, as well as posting a notice on the Town bulletin board.

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Councilman LaGasse moved to remove the property located at 8974 Lyons Marengo Road from the established Town of Lyons sewer district as this was placed on the list in error.  Councilman DeWolf seconded.  Vote:

Councilman LaGasse voting aye
Councilman Dobbins voting aye
Councilman Robbins voting aye
Councilman DeWolf voting aye
Supervisor Brady voting aye

Supervisor Brady gave an update in relation to the Board of Ethics.  There has been a Board of Ethics committee for many years.  In 1971, a local law was established for the standards of conduct.  It was decided at this year’s organizational meeting that it was time to review the code.  An amended Code of Ethics was drafted.  

Councilman DeWolf moved to schedule a public hearing for the amended Code of Ethics which will be Local Law 2 of 2024 for Wednesday, April 24th, 2024 at 6:40 PM.  Councilman LaGasse seconded.  Vote:

Councilman LaGasse voting aye
Councilman Dobbins voting aye
Councilman Robbins voting aye
Councilman DeWolf voting aye
Supervisor Brady voting aye

Councilman Dobbins advised the town board that a new Town of Lyons, NY Facebook page has been established.  Councilman Dobbins, Councilman Robbins and a couple office staff members will be Administrators for the page.  It is recommended that Supervisor Brady approve posts prior to anything being shared to the page.  The Board agreed.

The board discussed having set town board meeting procedures.  The board will review and bring forth their ideas at the next board meeting.

Supervisor Brady revisited a discussion that was previously had during a board meeting last year in relation to the United Methodist Church clock.  He wanted to make sure that all board members were aware that the Town of Lyons inherited the clock via a deed created on February 11, 1921.  Unfortunately, the louvres and shingles are shot and the frames are starting to rot.  The town was approached to help offset some of the cost for repair to ensure no damage to the clock as water and moisture are getting in.  Further discussions were had.  Councilman Dobbins is going to look over the deed.  The town may need to get an easement to access clock for any future maintenance that may need to be done to the clocks.  The board will revisit this item at the next board meeting.

The board opened the floor for any questions.

Krista DeWolf asked when the paving of Route 14 would take place.  Supervisor Brady indicated that Route 14 will now be paved in the Spring of 2025.  This year, the state will true and level it and manholes will be replaced.

At 7:07 PM, Councilman DeWolf moved to adjourn as there was no further business.  Councilman Dobbins seconded.  Vote:

Councilman LaGasse voting aye
Councilman Dobbins voting aye
Councilman Robbins voting aye
Councilman DeWolf voting aye
Supervisor Brady voting aye


Amy L. Shaffer
Lyons Town Clerk
